
 

HILTON HEAD PLANTATION 

PROPERTY OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION 

 

RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES 

POA Service Center 

7 Surrey Lane 

 

July 13, 2020 

 

OPENING: 

Audrey King called the meeting to order at 10:01 AM at the Plantation House. 

 

ATTENDEES: Audrey King (Chair), Richard Dugan, Bob Huisman, Earle Nirmaier, Margita 

Rockstroh, Mary Wilcox, and Dave Morse (Alternate) 

Ex-Officio:  Chrissy Kristian, Jen Westerfeld, Margie Lechowicz, and Peter 

Kristian 

 

ABSENTEES:  George Haley, Steve Large (Alternate) 

 Ex-Officio:  Keith Ferda 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Bob Huisman motioned to approve the Minutes of June 4th, 2020, as presented.  Mary Wilcox 

seconded, and the motion was passed unanimously. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:      

o Audrey opened the floor for discussion regarding the Strategic Plan for 2022-2026.  

Various committee members added input and a first draft was created.   

o Chrissy provided an overview of Kids Kamp, the Spring Lake Pool, the July 4th – HHP 

Day Celebration, and the first Deas-Guyz Concert. 

o Chrissy presented the 6-month Activities Calendar. 

 

SUBCOMMITEE LIAISONS: 

o Activities: Chrissy Kristian  

o Chrissy reported that Kids Kamp is still very busy averaging 120 kids per day. 

o The July 4th – HHP Day went very well despite the lower turnout which was to be 

expected.  We only had 17 participants in the patriotic parade, 7 participants in the 

watermelon eating contest and 5 in the pie eating contest.   

o LeAnn Kalita’s art classes have resumed on Thursdays at the Plantation House, and 

those will continue through the end of July. 

o The first Deas-Guyz Concert was moved to the rain date of Thursday, July 9.  The 

concert ended a little early due to the rain, but the band will add 30 minutes to the 

next concert to make up for it.  The next Deas-Guyz Concert is scheduled for July 

21 (rain date July 22).   

o We are still utilizing the 2-hour time slots at the Spring Lake Pool with 30-minute 

clean breaks in between.  Because we haven’t hit the maximum number of 150 

people at one time, we have decided to allow residents to attend as many 2-hour 

time slots per day as they wish. 

o The Teen/Tween event for this year will be a horseback riding adventure with 

Lawton Stables.  It is scheduled for Wednesday, July 29, with a rain date set for 

Monday, August 3. 

o Annual Cleaning Week for the facilities is scheduled for the week of August 17-21.   



o We have two virtual presentations scheduled for the end of August.  Hargray’s “It’s 

All About the Internet” Seminar was rescheduled as a Zoom presentation for 

Tuesday, August 25, at 10:00 AM.  The “Uncharted Waters in the Stock Market” 

Webinar with Edward Jones reps is scheduled for Thursday, August 27, at 10:00 

AM. 

o Tennis: Keith Ferda (absent) 

o Nothing to report at this time. 

o Fishing / Lagoons: Earle Nirmaier / Dave Morse 

o Earle reported that there have been no activities with the Fishing Club. 

o Earle shared that the fish are looking for cooler temperatures and staying deep in 

the middle of the lagoons. 

o Lastly, Earle added that they have several DNR certified instructors within the 

Fishing Club that help with statewide “fishing rodeos” but all those DNR programs 

have been cancelled. 

o Volunteer Program: Margita Rockstroh / Mary Wilcox 

o Nothing to report at this time.   

o Chrissy added that we were grateful for all of the volunteers who came to help us 

with the July 4th – HHP Day Celebration.  We could not have held the event 

without them. 

o Memorial Program / Softball:    Bob Huisman / Steve Large (absent) 

o Bob reported that the Softball Club is still practicing on Mondays. 

o Bob also added that Sun City still isn’t allowing visitors at this time. 

o Bob then shared that they are trying to get a game organized with the team from 

Skidaway Island. 

o Chrissy added that we have ordered two new benches for property owners within 

the last few weeks.  One will be added under the Talbird Oak by the Cypress – 

along the leisure path.  The other will be added along the leisure path between 

Deerfield Road and Whitetail Deer Lane. 

o Bocce Ball / Shuffleboard: Richard Dugan / George Haley (absent) 

o Richard reported that he emailed Kim (Bocce Club President) to find out if 

anything was planned for the fall.  Registration should begin in August if they 

decide to move forward but not much is going on for the time being. 

o Miscellaneous: Peter Kristian 

o Peter shared that we currently have paving work being done to Oyster Reef Drive. 

o Peter added that the road reflectors still need to be added to the section of Seabrook 

Drive that was just completed. 

o Peter reported that some residents are voicing their concerns regarding HHP 

offering special events like the July 4th – HHP Day Celebration and the outdoor 

concerts.  Peter indicated that Margie, Jen and Chrissy are all working very 

diligently to safely adapt programs to the present coronavirus situation.  These 

individuals should be recognized for their extraordinary efforts to provide a sense 

of normalcy to the HHP community. 

o Peter reminded us that hurricane season is upon us. 

o The Deerfield Road drainage project will be starting soon.  This project affects 

eight homes along Deerfield Road. 

o Peter added that crime continues to be very low. 

o Staff and Security continue to come into work, and no one has fallen ill. 

o Peter then reported that the Board of Directors has authorized a small committee to 

work on the survey questions for the possible name change to Hilton Head 

Plantation.  Those survey questions will most likely be sent out to residents at the 

end of the summer. 

o Peter finished by sharing that the Covenants Committee discussed the topic of e-

bikes and electric scooters at their most recent meeting but the members had a tied 



vote (which means it failed), and we still will not allow them even though the 

Town of HHI does allow them on their leisure paths.  Several members were 

opposed because of the high foot traffic on the leisure paths with dog-walkers and  

 

bicyclists, and we have an elderly population that may be slower to react to 

something electric on the paths. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Margita Rockstroh motioned to adjourn.  Bob Huisman seconded, and the motion was passed 

unanimously.   

The meeting adjourned at 11:00 AM. 
 

 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for 10:00 AM on Monday, August 10th, at the Plantation House. 

 

 

     


